
 
220 East 42nd Street 5th Floor 
New York, NY 10018 
Phone: 305 495 4350 
Email: munoz.ricardo@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

5 STORY BUILDING: CHARACTERS’ BIOS 

Written by 

Ricardo Muñoz  

Special thanks to 

Jennifer Poynor 

 

  



 1. 

 
 
 
 
 

5 STORY BUILDING: CHARACTERS’ BIOS 
 
 
MONSTER. 
 
MONSTER is the owner of the 5 STORY BUILDING and acts as 
the landlord. He came from a privileged background and has 
never lacked funds since he inherited the building. Growing 
up in an environment of excess, he became easily bored and 
was always a misfit. He was a problem child and never 
received unconditional love and because of this, his 
development was stunted. He longs for acceptance and 
meaningful relationships, but ends up alienating people and 
using them for his own amusement. MONSTER learned to 
connect with others by being obnoxious and became a master 
prankster.  
 
MONSTER has a big collection of masks and displays them on 
the walls of his apartment. He crafts them by collecting 
other peoples’ fears and weaknesses. His masks are not only 
a representation of his conquests; they also give him a 
sense of self. In addition to being different personas of 
MONSTER, his masks are also characters of their own. 
MONSTER has complete control over the masks and uses them 
as aides in his pranks and schemes.  
 
His intention was never to physically or mentally hurt 
people, but always it ends that way. He is left alone, with 
his multiple personas. 
 
 
SIDEKICK. 
 
SIDEKICK has lived in the building for about 6 months. He 
was born with a gift of superpowers, but has never gained 
complete control over how to use them. The result is a well 
meaning but frustrated individual bent on doing right but 
unable to see it through to fruition. He is like a boy 
scout, living by a code of ethics and holds himself and 
others to a high moral standard.  
 
His inability to use his superpower gifts to do good leaves 
him lacking self-confidence, but he nonetheless tries over 
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and over again. He meddles in affairs that do not always 
concern him under the premise that it is he alone that can 
remedy the situation. 
 
He is from a small-town where he was perceived as the 
golden child. His viewpoint of the city is that is filled 
with opportunity to do good deeds and demolish wrong. He 
came to the city to train to be the greatest superhero of 
all times but is now seen as a failure. He crumbled under 
the pressure. He does remain an overall optimist.  
 
The SIDEKICK is always prepared for anything, a slave to 
his impulses, a Boy Wonder with powers, and very much 
believes in freedom and justice. He exists with only the 
bare necessities. His walls are peppered with super hero 
posters, and he reads over and over superhero stories. 
 
 
TEN FEMMES. 
 
TEN FEMMES are essentially all versions of one character. 
They are all clones, acting the same, dressing the same, 
and have a vacant mentality. They exist in a bubble gum 
culture, eating for vanity not substance. They view fashion 
models and celebrities as idols. They religiously read 
trashy celeb magazines and this skews their viewpoint of 
reality. They see the city as a temple for fashion. They 
are the newest residents of the 5 STORY BUILDING.  
 
One of the ten was the template for her 9 clones, but in 
our story it is not revealed which one she is, until later. 
The TEN FEMMES are depicted as pretty, with dark hair and 
perpetual sunglasses. They wear miniskirts with tall boots 
and give off a mod vibe in their manner of dressing.  
 
The TEN FEMMES lack individuality and this labels them an 
easy target for the other characters. They are seen as 
disposable and meaningless. During the course of the story, 
the original girl will start to regain her individuality, 
distinguishing herself from the rest. She will have to 
fight to save herself, as she is already a target. The TEN 
FEMMES live life in unison, and this leaves a possibility 
that the will experience death in unison as well. 
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(BIG BAD) WOLF. 
 
WOLF lives on the 4th floor. He is a bit of a voyeur and a 
loner. He is set in his ways, many of which are 
unconventional. He has lived a colorful life and has 
experienced many setbacks. This has left him with a lack of 
faith in humanity. Nevertheless, he is still magnetically 
drawn to watching all things around him, from a distance. 
He is a writer. He uses the experiences he sees as 
substance for his work. 
 
WOLF has retained a trace of his dignity and 
sophistication, although it is now buried underneath a 
gruff exterior of unkempt clothes, a less than stellar 
physique and a string of vices including chain smoking and 
an endless supply of alcohol. His surroundings reflect an 
obsessive collector on the verge of a hoarder. We see piles 
of newspapers, books, coffee mugs, a typewriter, an ashtray 
overflowing with cigarette butts, and bottles of alcohol 
spilling out of the trash. He is burying himself in his own 
vices and amusements, a reflection of his narcissism and 
pessimistic view of life.  
 
His personality, although rude and evasive, works as a 
magnet for younger minds. WOLF is generally respected and 
feared by the other characters. His direct interaction with 
them is minimal, but he is usually lurking about, ready to 
absorb the action. 
 
 
MARTIAN. 
 
MARTIAN shares the 5th floor with his roommate, ROBOT. They 
are an odd couple, having similar missions but very 
different personality types. They also have conflicting 
plans of conquering the Earth.  
 
MARTIAN has a Napoleon complex. He is an angry little 
alien, and seen as humorous and nonthreatening. He is odd 
looking and strange. He is very serious and obsessed with 
his mission to conquer earth. He was seen as royalty and a 
figure to be feared where he came from, and now, on Earth, 
he is seen as a joke. This only fuels his temper, and he 
acts out. He sees humans as annoying little gerbils and 
does not value their individuality or life. He finds their 
habits strange and foreign.  
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However, he is aware that he needs to understand humankind 
as means to obtain his domination goals. He tries to 
emulate human surroundings, and fills his living space with 
human objects. He has a bed, but needs no sleep. He eats 
only space food in form of pills and does not experience 
pleasure from eating. His supply is not unlimited and he 
will soon be in the need to eat human food; he is repulsed 
by the idea. 
 
He has the traits of a mad scientist, convinced of his 
mission, letting no one get in his way. He invites chaos, 
and is at once vulnerable and cocky. He is conflicted about 
completing his goal of conquering earth. It has been a long 
and difficult mission, and something inside of him just 
wants to go back home. He blames his lack of success on the 
fact that he has no support and his closest troops are 
millions of kilometers away.  
 
 
ROBOT. 
 
ROBOT shares the 5th floor with his roommate, MARTIAN. 
 
ROBOT is methodical and lacks individuality. He is a slave 
to his program. His mindset is "one of an army". Although 
he shares the Martian's goal of conquering the Earth, he 
lacks the ego to back up his mission and therefore lacks 
drive. He only goes at the speed of the program. His task 
has been written out for him, but he does not really 
understand why he is doing it or what harm it may cause. 
 
He can be turned off. He is very precise in his movements. 
His programmer, who will remain unknown, made few but 
fundamental mistakes that will create conflict between 
ROBOT’s main goal of world domination by machines and 
Asimov’s Laws of Robotics:  
 

1. A robot may not injure a human being or, through 
inaction, allow a human being to come to harm. 

2. A robot must obey the orders given to it by human 
beings, except where such orders would conflict 
with the First Law. 

3. A robot must protect its own existence as long as 
such protection does not conflict with the First 
or Second Laws. 


